#### A note from Mrs Welsh:

Happy New Year! I hope you have all had a fantastic Christmas holiday. We have a very busy half term ahead with lots of exciting learning taking place. If anyone has any old shoe boxes, cereal boxes or similar please could you donate them to our class. Thank you in advance.

# Year 2, Class 5 Spring Newsletter



### This term in class we are learning about...

Our topic for this half term is 'The Great Fire of London' Children will:

- complete wax resistant paintings of the Great Fire of London.
- learn about London past and present.
- locate where London is and learn more about the four countries and capital cities that make up the UK.
- learn about the events of the Great Fire of London.
- design and build a Tudor house for our very own Pudding Lane.

#### **Educational Visits and assemblies this half term:**

There are no plans for any visits this half term due to the current COVID guidelines.

All class assemblies will be virtual unless otherwise stated.

## **Important Reminders:**

Please label all of your child's clothing. If anything is lost, this will help us to trace it. This includes your child's PE kit. We had a huge buildup of jumpers and cardigans at the end of last half term with no names on. All children must wear black school shoes. Please could you also ensure that your child has their water bottle in school every day.

Children should attend school in their full PE kits on a Thursday. Reminder that PE kits should be a plain white t-shirt and black shorts or joggers with their green school jumper/ cardigan. Please note that black hooded jackets are not part of the uniform and should not be worn. This is the same on OPAL and football days. No jewellery should be worn on PE/OPAL or football days.

## **Homework:**

Homework will be set on a Monday and is should be completed by Friday. Homework for Maths and Spellings is on EdShed. Passwords are the same as last year and have been previously sent home. Any problems with logging in please let us know.

Children will continue to be given a banded reading book that is sent home on a Monday. This needs to be brought into school daily along with their yellow reading record so that children can be heard reading in school and so that it is available when ready to be changed.